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A.P. Giannini Middle School

3151 Ortega Street
San Francisco, CA 94122

Main: 415-759-2770
Counseling / Attendance: 415-759-2773

A.P. Giannini MS
SFUSD  *  PTSA  * APG BEACON

https://www.sfusd.edu/school/ap-giannini-middle-school
https://www.sfusd.edu/
https://apgsf.com/
https://www.apgbeacon.org/


Upcoming APG Events

3/22:  Dinner Fundraiser for Choir, Blaze Pizza Stonestown, 4:30-7:30pm;  Flag Football Game, 4pm

3/22 & 3/24:  Jump and Track Meets

3/23:  Disability Inclusion Fair, Lunchtime;   Family Social [RSVP];  

          Drama Department Spring Plays [TICKETS]

3/24:  We need more parent nominations for our PTSA Board [FORM];

           Prop G Feedback [SURVEY]

3/27 - 3/31:  Spring Break Holiday, No School

4/7:  Staff Breakfast, items needed  [SIGN UP];  CMEA Festival for Choir, Orchestra & Band

4/10:  SBAC Testing begins [INFO]

4/12:  PTSA General Meeting, 6:30p, Zoom - PTSA Board Election, Straw Budget 

4/15:  Citywide Youth Arts Festival  [WEBSITE]

4/22:  APG Open House, 11a-3p;  MANY PARENT & STAFF VOLUNTEERS needed  [SIGN UP HERE]

Ongoing:  Raffle Tickets on sale ~ over a dozen prizes!  [ORDER FORM]

SEE CALENDAR at APGSF.COM   

https://docs.google.com/forms/d/e/1FAIpQLSfwE12qFrD9LE19BAj3wL1lsjZ2PtO8R_mmg78oIpgZVOuogQ/viewform?usp=sf_link
https://www.eventbrite.com/e/apg-spring-play-2023-tickets-533984360597
https://forms.gle/kkBrfJNaX228GoJJ6
https://docs.google.com/forms/d/e/1FAIpQLSciAYwY9Lt-LN4XXJtVnUtA6fOUf9idFBF2cvdrE06vPojGvQ/viewform
http://signup.com/go/kvfgGGc
https://docs.google.com/presentation/d/1BhM16FtjW14t6rMC7eSNW1MOCZYM8rW_vROJwnSFcsI/edit?usp=sharing
https://sites.google.com/sfusd.edu/artsfestival
https://docs.google.com/spreadsheets/d/1Q-XIptGJx3tmNg9FSYNIq7RSEEQO_UaH1_nO77Xe-8Q/edit?usp=sharing
https://forms.gle/f2f5N98p1fG4tz9s6
https://apgsf.com/calendar/ptsa/


Spring Break

No School
March 27-31

See you back at 
school on 4/3



Dear APG Community,

It is with sadness that we announce that our long-standing Assistant Principal, Gloria Minjares, is 
retiring. Her last day is tomorrow, and she did not want us to make a big deal about her departure, 
but we can’t let her leave without singing her praises and highlighting some of her 
accomplishments as an educator over her 28-year career with SFUSD. Ms. Minjares was a 
teacher, instructional coach, assistant principal, and the principal at Visitacion Valley MS before 
coming to APG. Ms. Minjares has been a fantastic colleague and friend for the past eight years at 
APG and a selfless advocate for our students. We certainly could not have had a better partner to 
shepherd the school through the many hurdles over the years, like distance learning and 
school-wide construction. It will be impossible to replace her instructional knowledge, leadership 
experience, wisdom, friendship, and advocacy for the well-being of our students. She has always 
focused on what is best for kids, and she will be sorely missed by us and our community.

We wish Ms. Minjares all the happiness that retirement should bring!!!!!

Tai Schoeman and Heidi Smoot



OTC Antigen Test Kits
School sites have received OTC Covid-19 Antigen Test Kits for school-wide distribution 
for students and staff. There is an allotment of two (2) kits per student and staff 
members. Each box has 2 test kits. Test kits will be distributed to APG students in 
advisory this week before we head out for Spring break. 

OTC COVID testing resources for families - available in multiple languages.
 

Students may use these Covid-19 test kits prior to returning to from the break on 4/3.

For the most recent SFUSD Covid protocols, please visit: 

https://www.sfusd.edu/covid-19-response-updates-and-resources

https://drive.google.com/drive/folders/1rZRKJXSzXDPh3TV0MQDVc5ooOX39pmYV
https://www.sfusd.edu/covid-19-response-updates-and-resources
https://www.sfusd.edu/covid-19-response-updates-and-resources


Each spring, staff, students (Grades 4-12), and families are surveyed regarding their 
experiences at schools (social emotional learning/culture and climate). Please complete The 
2023 Social Emotional Learning/Culture Climate surveys by March 24, 2023.

This survey is part of our schools’ and our district’s accountability system, and one way we 
measure the Culture and Climate of our school. 

➔ The Family Culture-Climate Survey is one important way to help us understand how 
families feel about our school and their child’s learning, and how our school can improve. 

➔ There are no right or wrong answers to any of these questions.  We just want to know 
everyone’s honest opinion. 

➔ This survey is very important to helping us understand how we can improve the school, so 
please be sure you fill it out before March 24th! 

We want to hear every APG family’s voice! http://bit.ly/2S3HdoJ

Annual Social Emotional Learning/Culture Climate Survey

http://bit.ly/2S3HdoJ
http://bit.ly/2S3HdoJ
http://bit.ly/2S3HdoJ
http://bit.ly/2S3HdoJ
http://bit.ly/2S3HdoJ


March 22nd APG Families & Staff: please support our Choir!





Students 

     and 

    Staff



RSVP Here

https://docs.google.com/forms/d/e/1FAIpQLSfwE12qFrD9LE19BAj3wL1lsjZ2PtO8R_mmg78oIpgZVOuogQ/viewform?usp=sf_link


APG Drama Department’s Spring Plays  - March 23rd
School 
Assemblies 
Wednesday, 
March 
22nd 1st, 
2nd, and 
3rd periods

GET TICKETS 
ONLINE

https://www.eventbrite.com/e/apg-spring-play-2023-tickets-533984360597
https://www.eventbrite.com/e/apg-spring-play-2023-tickets-533984360597


Complete Nomination Form by 3/24
forms.gle/kkBrfJNaX228GoJJ6

https://forms.gle/kkBrfJNaX228GoJJ6
https://forms.gle/kkBrfJNaX228GoJJ6
https://forms.gle/kkBrfJNaX228GoJJ6


Last November voters approved Prop. G, which will create 
the Student Success Fund grant program that will be 
administered by the city Department of Youth and their 
Families. The program will issue $1 Million grants to San 
Francisco Unified District schools to implement the 
Community School model.

APG Beacon is trying to ensure that our school is 
represented in the Prop G as this is funding for SFUSD 
schools. We would love for families to take a couple of 

minutes to fill out the survey by March 24th:  

Prop G Feedback Form - 
CLICK HERE
Here is a link that will provide more information on                   
Prop G: Proposition G — Student Success Fund – Grants to 
the SFUSD (sfpublicpress.org)

Thank you for taking the time to complete the survey!

Beth Guy
APG Beacon Director
bguy@bacr.org

https://docs.google.com/forms/d/e/1FAIpQLSciAYwY9Lt-LN4XXJtVnUtA6fOUf9idFBF2cvdrE06vPojGvQ/viewform
https://docs.google.com/forms/d/e/1FAIpQLSciAYwY9Lt-LN4XXJtVnUtA6fOUf9idFBF2cvdrE06vPojGvQ/viewform
https://snbc.us20.list-manage.com/track/click?u=052899982a25e3e4aecd812c1&id=d6b84d81fb&e=06688b5e77
https://snbc.us20.list-manage.com/track/click?u=052899982a25e3e4aecd812c1&id=d6b84d81fb&e=06688b5e77
https://docs.google.com/forms/d/e/1FAIpQLSciAYwY9Lt-LN4XXJtVnUtA6fOUf9idFBF2cvdrE06vPojGvQ/viewform


Dear A.P. Giannini families,

The A.P. Giannini Student Government is 
raising money for a campaign called 
Direct Relief that raises money for 
medical aid that goes directly to Turkiye 
and Syria. The Student Government 
needs your help to make that happen. 
We have a goal of raising $1,000 
that will go towards helping people 
restore and rebuild what they have lost in 
the earthquake.

Thank you,

AP Giannini Student Government



We would love Coffee + Many Treats 
donated for our Staff Breakfast on

 

FRIDAY, APRIL 7TH!
Drop off items from 8:00 to 8:20am 

at our school garden.
 Thank you!

SIGN UP HERE
signup.com/go/kvfgGGc

http://signup.com/go/kvfgGGc
http://signup.com/go/kvfgGGc




 S󰈜A󰉆F,  󰈠󰈙UD󰉋󰈰󰈙,  󰉚N󰉍  󰇴AR󰉋󰈰󰈙 
VO󰈴󰈖󰈯T󰉈E󰈤󰈟  N󰉋󰉈󰉍E󰉌  F󰈮󰈤 󰈭U󰈣 

AP󰉂 󰈮󰇴󰉈N 󰉀O󰈖󰈟󰉈 ~ AP󰈤󰈾󰈳 22, 2023
SHIFTS from 10:00am to 3:30pm 

SIGN  UP  HERE

We need MANY MORE Parent, Student and 
Staff Volunteers to make our upcoming 
Open House event a big success for our 

community.    Questions?   EMAIL US today 
at  GianniniPTA@gmail.com .  Thank you!

https://docs.google.com/spreadsheets/d/1Q-XIptGJx3tmNg9FSYNIq7RSEEQO_UaH1_nO77Xe-8Q/edit?usp=sharing
mailto:GianniniPTA@gmail.com
mailto:GianniniPTA@gmail.com


Getting Ready 
for the SBAC

SEE FULL INFORMATION AT THIS LINK:  
CLICK HERE

https://docs.google.com/presentation/d/1BhM16FtjW14t6rMC7eSNW1MOCZYM8rW_vROJwnSFcsI/edit?usp=sharing
https://docs.google.com/presentation/d/1BhM16FtjW14t6rMC7eSNW1MOCZYM8rW_vROJwnSFcsI/edit?usp=sharing


Week of 
April 10th

8th grade 
only: 

CAST 
Science 

Testing Dates for 2022-23

Week of 
April 24th:

ELA 
CAT/PT

Week of 
May 1st:

 Math 
CAT/PT

Wednesdays: 
Make-up 
testing

See Draft:  Modified Testing Schedule

https://docs.google.com/document/d/1IrfNjGTGb_UtXZVaS7X2vFgpHFTV061Jo1TlRKFkH2E/edit


APG Beacon Summer Camp Registration is NOW OPEN
Hello AP Giannini Families,

Our AP Giannini Beacon Summer Program Applications are NOW OPEN for incoming 6th-9th Graders!

Program Details:
● A.P. Giannini Middle School
● Location: 3151 Ortega Street, San Francisco, CA 94122
● June 7th – July 19th (Closed June 19 and July 4)
● Monday to Friday - 10:00 AM - 4:00 PM
● $200 tuition per student in 6th-9th grade  (sliding scale available for families who qualify)

Please follow these steps to apply for AP Giannini Summer Program:
1. Go to the Application Website: https://bacr.force.com/afterschool/s/login/

2. Create an Account (If you have an account, please log into your account)
3. Select "New Registration" 
4. Select 'AP Giannini (SFUSD)', ‘Summer 2023’

The application deadline is May 26th, 2023.  

Please note: Participants MUST attend the AP Giannini Beacon Summer Program 5 days a week from 10:00 am - 4:00 pm. 

If you have any questions, please get in touch with the Summer Program Leadership:
● Crystal Cervantes - ccervantes@bacr.org (Site Coordinator)
● Beth Guy - bguy@bacr.org (Beacon Director)

https://bacr.force.com/afterschool/s/login/
https://bacr.force.com/afterschool/s/login/
mailto:ccervantes@bacr.org
mailto:bguy@bacr.org


BUY YOUR RAFFLE TICKETS 
AND WIN ONE OF 14 PRIZES!
FILL OUT ORDER FORM HERE

$10/1 ticket  ~  $40/5 tickets
Purchase Online by Paypal Here

or  Cash or  Check made 
to “AP Giannini PTSA”; please drop 

off cash/check in a labeled 
envelope & pick up your raffle 

tickets in our school office (9a-4p).

Questions? Email us: 
gianninipta@gmail.com 

Raffle Drawing April 10-14, 2023         .

https://forms.gle/f2f5N98p1fG4tz9s6
https://www.paypal.com/cgi-bin/webscr?cmd=_s-xclick&hosted_button_id=LU5L7ANSD8MZ2
mailto:GianniniPTA@gmail.com
https://forms.gle/f2f5N98p1fG4tz9s6


DONATE TO SUPPORT APG
tinyurl.com/apgdonate

Wow, APG – We’ve gotten to 
$89,000  together!  

Let’s keep it up and get to the 
$100,000 mark by the end of March.  

If  EVERY  FAMILY contributes, we 
can reach our goal this Spring!

Questions? Email us: 
gianninipta@gmail.com 

https://www.paypal.com/cgi-bin/webscr?cmd=_s-xclick&hosted_button_id=LU5L7ANSD8MZ2
https://apgsf.com/fundraising/how-to-give/
mailto:GianniniPTA@gmail.com


REMINDER

Please help our APG community stay healthy.  If you are a student with 

symptoms of cold/ flu/ RSV/ Covid19/ Noravirus/ Pneumonia / any other virus, 

we request that you please stay home to rest and recover.  We encourage you to 

test for Covid19, especially after our Spring Break holiday and before returning 

to school on 4/3/23.  Students and families may request an antigen test kit 

in-person from our Wellness Center from Nurse Judy Zheng or 

Ms. Dean / Social Worker.  Stay well, APG!

THANK YOU!



SFUSD COVID-19 and All Illness Protocol 
What to do if your student does not feel well?

If your student is exhibiting any of the symptoms below, please have your student stay home and rest.  If testing positive for COVID-19, your 
student will need a negative test result for Covid-19 before returning to school.  Both PCR/NAAT/molecular and antigen tests are acceptable for 
testing for Covid-19.

What to do if your student tests positive for Covid-19? 

SFUSD continues to work with the SF Department of Public Health to implement health and safety protocols to mitigate the spread of COVID-19 in schools. 
Based on updated public health guidance on December 31, 2021 and SFUSD Guidelines HERE.

Students and staff who have tested positive for COVID-19 can return after 5 days of isolation if:
● They no longer have a fever, AND
● Their symptoms are getting better, AND
● They have a negative test collected on or after day 5.  Both PCR/NAAT/molecular and antigen tests are acceptable.

To report a positive case:
● Please contact your grade-level Counselor and Ms. Dawson at our school.
● Please call 415-660-9850 or email covidreporting@sfusd.edu until March 31st (system goes offline after that date)

Families may be contacted for further follow up if needed.  If you have any questions regarding the SFUSD Covid protocol, 
please visit webpage  HERE  or contact our Principal (SchoemanT@sfusd.edu)  or School Nurse, Judy  (ZhengJ1@sfusd.edu).

Fever of 100.4° F or higher, 
body chills/shivers

Sore throat Shortness of breath Headache New loss of smell or taste

Nausea or Vomiting Diarrhea Body aches Fatigue Cough

https://sf.gov/news/sfdph-updates-covid-19-isolation-and-quarantine-recommendations-following-changes-state
https://www.sfusd.edu/covid-19-response-updates-and-resources/health-and-safety-guidelines/when-someone-gets-sick
mailto:covidreporting@sfusd.edu
https://www.sfusd.edu/covid-19-response-updates-and-resources
mailto:ZhengJ1@sfusd.edu


Updated: ABSENCES, PERMIT TO LEAVE & LATE ARRIVAL PROTOCOL
Absences 
1. To report an absence email our attendance clerk Stacey Dawson at dawsons@sfusd.edu  or call the Counseling Office at 415-759-2773
2. Notes, emails or voicemails are required for reporting an Absence (i.e. illness or medical appointment see full list on next slide)

Provide the following: Student’s Name, Grade, Date, Reason for Absence, Parent Name (Signature if written note)
3. Students must bring notes to the counseling office the day they return back to school.
Please allow a few days for attendance to be updated on the attendance system(Synergy/ParentVue).  Thanks for your patience.

Permit To Leave School
Students MUST come to the counseling office to pick up a Permit to Leave School before 9:30AM
1. Provide the following in a note, email or voice mail: Student’s Name, Grade, Date, Time and Reason for Leaving, Parent Name (Signature if 

written note) Have your student come to the counseling office to pick up a Permit to Leave School before 9:30AM
2. Students without a valid Permit To Leave School will not be allowed to leave the school campus.
3. Students with a Permit to Leave can leave the school at the authorized time parents do not need to enter the school
4. Please avoid calling at lunch time for an unplanned pick up  (see bell schedule).
5. Please remind your student to come to the counseling office to pick up their Permit To Leave School before 9:30AM

Late Arrival to School - Tardy
1. Students who arrive late to school (after 9:30AM)  MUST come to the Counseling Office to obtain a tardy pass before being allowed to 

attend class.
2. Excused Tardy: Notes, emails or voicemails are required for reporting a Tardy (i.e. illness or medical appointment see full list on next slide) 

Provide the following: Student’s Name, Grade, Date, Reason for Tardy, Parent Name (Signature if written note)

mailto:dawsons@sfusd.edu
https://www.sfusd.edu/school/ap-giannini-middle-school/about-apg/bell-schedule

